
NOTICE OF PUBLICATION  
PURSUANT to 19.15.30.15 NMAC 

STATE OF NEW MEXICO 
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT 

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION 
 
The New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (OCD), Environmental Bureau, has reviewed a Stage 1 
abatement plan for Enterprise Field Services, LLC, Trunk 6C Kutz Wash Pipeline Release.  The Stage 1 
abatement plan was deemed administratively complete on 01/25/2024.   
 
Enterprise Field Services, LLC owns and operates the natural gas pipeline located in Section 26, 
Township 28 North, Range 11 West in San Juan County (36.63202°N, 107.97400°W).  On September 11, 
2011, an unknown volume of a natural gas condensate release was identified due to a leak on the Trunk 
6C pipeline. Subsurface investigations and initial site assessments performed between October 11, 2011 
and September 2016 confirmed that soil and groundwater impacts were present above the allowable 
concentrations for OCD’s standards for soil remediation action levels impacted by a release in Table I of 
19.15.29 NMAC for total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH), including diesel range organics (DRO) and 
gasoline range organics (GRO), and the groundwater standards for BTEX (Benzene, Toluene, 
Ethylbenzene and Xylenes) established in 20.6.2.3103 NMAC. 
 
Based on the administratively complete Stage 1 abatement plan and operator public notice, OCD has 
written an approval letter for Enterprise Field Services, LLC to proceed with the abatement plan and to 
draft a Stage 2 abatement plan for the site release.  The OCD contact by which interested persons may 
obtain information and/or submit comments is Mike Buchanan, (505) 490-0798, 
Michael.buchanan@emnrd.nm.gov with mailing address 1220 South St. Francis Drive, Santa Fe, New 
Mexico, 87505.  The Stage 1 abatement plan can be made available upon request and can be found at 
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/ocd/applications-permits-notifications/.  The OCD will accept comments on 
the Stage I abatement plan for a period of 30-days after the date of publication of this notice. 
 

mailto:Michael.buchanan@emnrd.nm.gov
https://www.emnrd.nm.gov/ocd/applications-permits-notifications/

